Meeting Minutes for April 13, 2009

Milton Planning Board

The 19th meeting of the Planning Board for fiscal year 2009 was held on Monday, April 13, 2008, at 6:30p.m.

In attendance:  Emily Innes, Bernard J. Lynch III, Peter F. Jackson, Edward  Duffy, Alexander Whiteside, Planning Board members and William Clark, Planning Director, and Diane Colligan, Planning Board’s Administrative Assistant

1. ADMINISTRATIVE TASKS

The Planning Board voted to continue the approval of the Meeting Minutes from February 12 & 26, & March 12, & 26, 31, 2009 to the April 23, 2009 meeting.

2. FUTURE MEETINGS

The Planning Board confirmed future meeting dates of April 23, 2009 this meeting will be in the Large Basement Conf Rm. and start at 6:30 pm. May 4, 5 & 7 meetings will take place at Milton High School @ 25 Gile Road, Milton, room #239 at 6:45p.m. prior to Town Meeting 
CITIZENS SPEAK     No citizens spoke.

3. OLD BUSINESS: 

        MASTER PLAN QUESTIONAIRE 
Chairman Innes reported that over 600 responses have come in on Survey   Monkey and 25 +/- responses to date have been passed in to the Town Planners Office. 

4.  PUBLIC HEARING

The continued public hearing for the warrant article to create a Blue Hill Avenue Institutional/Business Overlay Zone was started at 7:00 pm. The hearing started with Attorney Ned Corcoran presented a proposal requesting a study be done by of August 15th 2009 and that the article be sent to the Planning Board for further review and a report by a stated date.
Planning Board voted 5-0-0 to recommend to Town Meeting that this article be referred to the Planning Board for study and report at the next Town Meeting. 
5. NEW BUSINESS

12 – 16 BRUSH HILL ROAD
A informational presentation prior to the filing for a Site Plan Approval.   Attorney Ned Corcoran represented   Owen Kiernan
This property was damaged by fire in January 5, 2006. it has 1,600 square foot  commercial space on the first floor and a two bedroom apartment on the second floor and one bedroom apartment on the third floor . The Board of Appeals approved a Special Permit to reconstruct and restore the use of the building and a Variance to permit two new parking spaces on February 4, 2009. There will be 11 spaces 1 which will be handicap.  

 540 HARLAND STREET 

    Special Permit Modification due to topographical issues on the site. The public hearing is scheduled for April 23, 2009 at 6:45 p.m.
6 TOWN PLANNERS REPORT

William Clark, Planning Director reported that he spoke with DCR Engineers, Police Department Representatives and the Town Administrator about the repairs of the bridge on Neponset River Bridge; It will take three construction seasons to complete this project. The Engineers and Town will be looking into seeing if there needs to be traffic policing will be necessary. 

ADJOURNMENT   
A motion was made, seconded and the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 9:00 p.m.










____________________








Peter F. Jackson, Secretary


